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Lane, Roger

From: Jessica Gunby <jgunbydvm@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, January 20, 2023 9:52 AM
To: Lane, Roger
Subject: Letter of support for CUP 2582

 

This Message Is From an Untrusted Sender  

You have not previously corresponded with this sender.  
 

Hello, 
I am writing in support of CUP 2582, Kevin Hahn's request to expand his existing quarry by 22-acres.   
 
I have known Kevin and his family for the past five years and used Nelson Excavating and Sons for removal of 
a silo on our farm this past fall. Kevin operates a safe and careful crew. Our aging silo was unexpectedly 
affected by heavy winds and had become dangerous. He fit our removal project into his busy schedule, making 
our safety his priority, when other businesses wouldn't even return our calls. His crew was efficient, clean, and 
easy to work with. They did an excellent job for us. 
 
I have served on our local township's land use committee in the past and I know how important permit decisions 
are. I have no hesitation in supporting a permit for expansion of Nelson Excavating's quarry. There is no doubt 
that Nelson Excavating fills an important economic and developmental need in our community. Kevin has 
shown himself to run an above board business which will only benefit our rural construction needs. 
 
Please grant the permit for expansion of the Nelson Excavating quarry. 
Thank you for your time, 
Dr. Jessica Gunby 
Mt. Horeb, WI 


